
Newsletter – WC 3rd March 2025                              
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

                I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 
             – Philippians 4:13
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A massive St John’s well done to all 
our Silverdale Stars this week.

Curlews – Seb
For amazing story mapping on World Book Day 

and being a great friend to everyone.
Well done Seb!

 Bitterns – George
For being so much more confident in talking about 

his feelings and the feelings of others.

Harriers – Seb
For bringing energy and fun to our class and for 
trying your best in every lesson. Well done Seb! 

Rock and Roll Supper Dance
Saturday 15th March – 7pm till 10pm.  

Tickets are available from the school office, 
the chemist, the Co-op and the Newsagents  
Remember all proceeds will go towards the 
school playground equipment, and also (as 

we think even longer term), a school minibus.
It will be a lovely community event.

The minutes of the last committee meeting, 
can be found here on the website.  There will 

be a dance lesson from 7-8pm.  Invite as 
many people as you can.  It is going to be 

FUN, FUN, FUN!!!

Curriculum Overviews
Curriculum overviews for this half term, are 
now available to read on the website.  Your 

child should have brought a paper copy home 
too.  Curlews   Bitterns   Harriers

Blessed are they whose ways are blameless, 
who walk according to the law of the Lord.

—Psalm 119:1

Friday Thought

OFSTED
OPEN CONSULTATION: IMPROVING THE WAY 

OFSTED INSPECTS EDUCATION Ofsted are 
asking parents, carers, professionals and 

learners what they think about the proposals to 
improve education inspections and new report 
cards for providers. The consultation closes at 

11.59pm on 28 April 2025. Tell Ofsted what you 
think: 

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/ofsted2025

Mathletics

 

Well done to Marnie for getting 
her first ‘first’ bronze award.  
Don’t forget to help children log 
on to their Mathletics account, if 
they haven’t done so already.  
Mathletics is a fantastic resource 
– one that consolidates learning 
in class and supports children at 
home.

Horticultural/Spring Flower show, with a lot of 
crafts.  It’s in the Gaskell Hall on the 12th April this 

year.  It’s one of the few events in the village 
which involves all age groups, from 18 months to 
100+, all can take part ,and there are prizes and 

trophies to be won and there are no costs 
involved to enter.  All the school children take 
part and their entry is presented in the Gaskell 

Hall , which is open for all to view between 2pm 
and 4pm on the Saturday afternoon.  The children 
will be bringing home a printed programme next 

week ,and you will see that there are other classes 
that are open to them as  individuals .different 

classes for different age groups , with topics 
ranging from drawing and painting , to creating a 
miniature garden.  Prize money is presented at 

the show, but sadly not later.  Prize cards will be 
presented at school if your child cannot attend on 

the Saturday afternoon. There will be  lots of 
flowers and brilliant crafts on display  created by 
people in the village.  The children will have their 

own Mini schedule, however parents and 
grandparents are really welcome to take part, and 
there will be larger schedules available in the co-

op and the butchers from the weekend .
Any queries please contact Ruth

Ruth.livesey123@gmail.coma

Spring Horticultural Show

http://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/PTA-meeting-26022025.pdf
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/curriculum/nursery-reception/
http://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/Bitterns-Class-Half-Termly-Overview-Spring-2.pdf
http://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/Harriers-half-termly-overview-Spring-2-2025.pdf
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Next week in school…
10.03.25 – Interim reviews - teaching staff
10.03.25 – Mrs Tetchner EYFS cluster meeting
11.03.25 – Speech and language specialist in
11.03.25 – Miss Jackson maths meeting
13.03.25 – Miss S HT briefing
13.03.25 – Bitterns High Borrans parent meeting 
15:30
14.03.25 – Ian Ellershaw worship 
Please don’t forget to check the online calendar 

for future events

EXCITING NEWS!!!

As part of our commitment to developing a culture 
of reading for pleasure and a lifelong love of 

reading, we are excited to announce that your child 
will be participating in Accelerated Reader, as from 

September.  This is a program which aims for all 
children to experience success in achieving their 

reading goals. 
A guide will be shared with parents in the summer 

term.  But for now, we need books!  If you have any 
books on the AR book list, and you no longer want 
them, then please bring them into school.  If you 

have additional questions, please feel free to 
contact Miss Sanderson (English lead) or visit the 

Accelerated Reader website at 
www.renlearn.co.uk.

Its Bitterns’ class Blog this week.  Click here to 
see a day in the life of a Bittern!

Class Blog

Week 3  WC 10.03.25

Lunches

Recruitment
There is an opportunity for someone to come 

and join our wonderful school family, working 
with our extraordinary staff and children.  

Click here to find out more

Congratulations to Patrick Partington, Seb Barclay 
and Marnie Lethbridge.  You were voted the 

‘most creative dressers’ as part of World Book 
Day celebrations yesterday.  The children were 
presented with a £10 book voucher in worship 

this morning.

World Book Day

Attendance

A huge ‘well done’ to Harriers this week.
 Curlews
 Bitterns
 Harriers
 Average school

Attendance

SEND survey
If you are a child or young person with special 
educational needs and disabilities (SEND), or a 

parent carer, Lancashire County Council want to 
hear from you.  They have created  two surveys 
to help understand what is important to you  so 
that they can work more effectively with you.

One is for children and young people, the other 
for parent carers. Filling in the survey won't take 
too long, and you can ask someone to help you 

to fill it in if you like.  Click here to access

Millhead Dynamos Fundraiser
Millhead Dynamos U10s are raising money for 

CancerCare North Lancashire and South 
Cumbria.  Some parents are running the  55 

mile Limestone round as a relay team. The QR 
code to sponsor them, is attached to this 

newsletter.  Please support this wonderful 
cause and get involved.  Their target is £1000!

A note will be 
going home 
this week to 

support you in 
tracking your 

child’s 
attendance in 

school.

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/noticeboard/calendar/
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/AR-Book-Listpdf.pdf
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
https://schooljobs.lancashire.gov.uk/nt_vacancyDetails.asp?id=65294&fbclid=IwY2xjawI2u8NleHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHZVb6bbv1zmJk6iaZQd4MP9iqy_oJygI77Nu59B1ta_QWnLXHeWkatLfmQ_aem_RhS3WYkXy5dvqo86nzzU7A
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/special-educational-needs-and-disabilities/lancashire-send-partnership/send-survey/
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